SPECIAL MEETING

July 18, 2023
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman Edward Kippley on Tuesday, July 18, 2023 at 4:44 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus;  
             Absent:             
Supervisor Skelton; Treasurer-Gross
             Also Present:
Mike Skinner, Mike Lesar
The Board met with representatives from the Palo Volunteer Fire Department to review the current budget status for 2023, discuss long-range planning, the recently awarded AFG Grant and next steps, and to review the draft Standard Operating Procedures prepared by Kippley and Knaus.  Everyone present agreed our time is important and to try to keep the meeting to no more than two hours.  It was agreed it will take many meetings to get through all of this and planning is important and not to rush things.  
Knaus reviewed the packet of information.  For starters, the AFG grant has been officially accepted online with FEMA.  A webinar is being held on August 1, 2023 which Knaus will attend.  This will give more clear direction on the next steps for purchasing and adhering to grant guidelines.  Skinner will get new quotes from Plesha.  Kippley suggested to Skinner he indicate to vendors this is time sensitive.  Knaus and Skinner will work together on administering the grant.  

Lesar indicated the fire department members have two main issues that he wanted out on the table.  First, they want a new fire truck and feel it is not being accepted as priority by the Board and secondly, the department is upset the $36,000.00 received annually from the St. Louis County contract is not being invested to put towards a truck and instead is being spent on annual budgetary items.  Knaus explained the budget in detail and advised the Fire Department members request an increase to the portion of the general fund levy they receive which is currently 5% at the next annual meeting.  Skinner said he will be present and get other members to attend the meeting.  Knaus indicated if the $36,000 were invested by the Board instead of being spent on operating needs, they would need an increase to the operating budget.  There is only so much money for the Township and if you add to one department, you take away from another.  Kippley assured Lesar and Skinner the Board understands the need for a new fire truck and other equipment.  This is a very large expense and would need to be purchased through a certificate of indebtedness.  Kippley indicated payrolls need to be submitted on a timely basis and the Board needs their updated budget by September 1st to prepare for the Annual Meeting.  The Board fully supports the Fire Department.  Lesar and Skinner agreed the Board has been supportive and they are thankful for everything they have received in the last few years.  The AFG grant will be very helpful.  Lesar inquired if the EMT/EMR costs can be separated out of the Fire Department budget like other area departments.  Knaus will check into this.   
Copies of the draft Standard Operating Procedures were distributed along with the Relief Association by-laws for review.  No long-range plans were discussed other than the need for a new fire truck.  
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:11 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Edward Kippley, Vice Chairman 
